
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 2  2018      Week 1        

   3 May 2018 

UPCOMING DATES 
   May 4  School Class Photos. 
   May 7  Rippa Tournament. Whangamata. 
   May 7  Year 1-4 Soccer Starts. Beach School. 
   May 11  ICONZ 9.30am. 
   May 11  Year 5-6 Soccer . College top field. 
   May 14  Rippa Tournament. Paeroa. 
   May 18  Celebration Assembly. Rooms 1 , 8 & 9. 
   May 25  ICONZ. 
   May 31  East School Cross Country. Morgan Park. 
   June 4  Queens Birthday. School Closed. 
   June 6  Best Start 9.30am 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Kia ora koutou,  
Welcome back to term 2!   
It was touch and go there on Sunday with the weather, but all our teachers managed to get to 
school.   We started with an assembly welcoming our new teachers and students.  We had a spe-
cial visit from 2 college student leaders sharing about 'Keep Waihi Beautiful' and the new poster 
competition they are running in the schools.   
 
A very warm welcome to Mrs Resink in room 9 and Mrs Derham in room 4.  Parents of those clas-
ses will be invited to an informal meet and greet afternoon tea early this term (watch out for your 
children to be bringing home an invite from the teacher).  
 
You will notice the Kia Crossing all set and ready to go at our main crossing point.  This will involve 
some students, parents and staff receiving some training from the police and then teams manning 
the crossing after school.  We will text out when we have training dates but if you are interested in 
being on the roster for supervising our crossing please let Sharon know and she will add you to the 
Crossing Contact List. 
 
As winter approaches students will be using their school fleeces (jumpers) more and more.  I would 
just like to point out the importance of naming them clearly and ensuring the name doesn't wash or 
wear out.  If fleeces are in the lost property with no names or way to identify them they are likely to 
be cleaned up and put into our second hand (gold coin donation) cupboard.  If anyone is having 
trouble just now sourcing or buying adequate winter uniform clothing, feel free (and we encourage 
you) to contact  Alex or Briar (part of the Whanau Roopu Group) and they may be able to provide 
assistance. 
 
Enjoy what is left of this warm weather. 
Nga mihi nui, 
Zac 

KEEP WAIHI BEAUTIFUL 
DESIGN A POSTER 

A4 size 
Bright and vibrant 

Message: 
KEEP OUR OCEANS BEAUTIFUL AND CLEAN 

 
Categories; Year 1 & 2, Year 3 & 4, Year 5 & 6. 

 
Please include you full name, Year group and school name. 

 
Please  give your completed poster to the office by the end of term 2. 

Prizes to be won. 



WELCOME TO OUR NEW FAMILIES! 
NAU MAI,  HAERE MAI  

WELCOME 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

     
Coda H—Room 6 

Emma C—Room  8 
Kahn W—Room 9 

 
PHOTOLIFE CLASS AND INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 

School Photos are booked in for THIS Friday 4th May.  Each child has been given their  own 
named order form. These need to be filled in for both individual and class photo orders and need 
to be back at school with payment before Friday May 4th. Sibling photos will also be taken on the 
same day. There are different envelopes for sibling photo orders. These are at the office. Just pop 
into the office for one. 

 
MIHI WHAKATAU 

We will be formally welcoming our new tamariki and staff to our kura at a MIHI WHAKATAU on 
Tuesday at 10.30am. All welcome. 

 
 

CAUGHT BEHAVING INTELLIGENTLY $100 DRAW 
Congratulations to Tamsin D who was the winner of the  

Caught Behaving Intelligently draw last term. 
Well done Tamsin. 

 
 
 
 

MORNING DROP OFF TIMES 
A reminder that children should not be dropped of at school before 8.15am without prior agree-
ment with your class teacher and definitely NO drop-offs before 8am without prior arrangement 
with the management team. 
 

LUNCHBOXES 
Please do NOT put lollies and chocolate into lunchboxes as these are not food. They are treats 
and should be kept for after school. Thank you very much for keeping our school a healthy eating 
environment. 
 

KOTUKU ELECTIVES 
Kotuku electives starts next week - Week 2 Friday May 11th . 9am - 11am - We still need volun-
teers please. If you can help out please see Kim Jones. Thanks 

 
 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR  NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please  
contact Briar about securing your place in our awesome workshops. 

Best Start Waihi East  
Week 6 Wed 6th June 9.30am —  About our school. 

Week 7 Wed 13th June 11.30am — Literacy learning and helping your child. 
Week 8 Wed 20th June 1.45pm—  Maths Learning and helping your child. 

 
Contact Briar on bfrew@east.school.nz  

or 863 8693. 
 

 

WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  



NUGGET FOR THE FAMILY 
THE NUGGET 5km Run/Walk. Based around the awesome Martha Mine Pit Rim 
Walkway and the new Union Hill Heritage Trail, competitors start and finish at the 
Cornish Pumphouse and will be right in the middle of the action. This is a super sce-
nic and friendly 5km so everyone can be part of the Nugget Multisport Festival. Go to 
www.thenugget.co.nz for all the event options available and registration. 
 
The organisers of the Nugget have given us 2 free entries into either the 5 or 
10km race. First in, first served. See Sharon in the office. 

TERM 2   SPORTS SPORTS SPORTS     
 
SOCCER—Years 1-4. Waihi Beach School. Week 2. Monday May 7th. 3.30pm. We are 
needing parents to help coach our teams and make a time to come in through the week 
to run practices 
    Years 5-6. Waihi College top field. Week 2. Friday May 11th. 3.30pm. 
 
 
CROSS COUNTRY—Training starts next term - East school cross country is Thursday 
31st May at Morgan Park. 
 
 
RIPPA—Rippa tournament at Whangamata. Week 2. Monday May7th. 
 
 
NETBALL—Years 1-6. Week 2. Tuesday May 8th. Year 5/6 Practise Mondays 3.15-
4.30pm.                     What a great start to the season on Opening night. Well done to 
all players. 
Draw has been posted to facebook. 
Draw for May 8th. 
3.30pm court 4 Sunflowers v Waimata 
3.30pm court 3 Stars v Waikino 
3.30pm court 6 Suns v St Josephs 
4.45pm court 1 Sunrise v Beach Pipis 
4.45pm court 2 Galaxy v Beach Turtles 
4.45pm court 3 Comets v Waikino 
DUTY: East is on duty this Tuesday 8th May. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.thenugget.co.nz


Two of our students were lucky to win a training session with the Chiefs  at he 
chiefs headquarters in the holidays in a facebook competition run by the Chiefs 
major sponsor First Windows and doors. Nearly 100 children  entered and 80 
were chosen. Drew B and Tori V were the lucky winners from Waihi. 
 

 

 
 
 

NETBALL 
 
Brooke K was lucky to be invited to join in 
with the Te Aroha netball club when they 
hosted  Silver Fern Casey Kopua and some of 
the Magic netball team for a training session. 

Awesome Brookey! 



ANZAC DAY 
Thank you so much east whanau for coming along with your kids to the Anzac day 
parade. What a wonderful way to show our awhi, proudness and gratefulness for our 
incredible country and those who have helped pave the way for it to be so. Arohanui. 

FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR 
CHILDREN 

 
The caravan will be at Waihi Central 

School,  
Moresby Avenue on  

Wednesday May 30th and  
Tuesday July 3rd 2018.  

9.45—2pm.  
 
Visit the ear nurse for advice on Glue 
ear assessment and management, 
Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet 
checks and treatment of discharging 
ears. 
All children must be accompanied by 
a caregiver. For enquiries regarding 
this service please contact 07 838 
3565. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 

Copyright © 2016 WAIHI EAST SCHOOL. All rights reserved. 

Our mailing address is: 
Waihi East Primary School 

Donnelly Street, WAIHI 3610 

Principal: Zac Taylor 
Ph:07 863 8693        Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires: office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz           www.waihieast.school.nz 

ADVERTISING FOR DUFFY 
We are selling Advertising for this page again this year. Solid ads (no 

changes) will be $180 for the whole year and editable ads will be $200. In-
come from the ads will be used to support the Duffy Books in homes pro-
gramme that we have at Waihi East school. Please see the office if you 

are interested in placing an ad on the back of our weekly newsletter. 
 

DUFFY BOOKS IN HOMES 
Waihi East School is lucky to be a Duffy school.  

We appreciate all our sponsors. 

Your business could be  
advertising here! 

Your business could be  
advertising here! 

Your business could be  
advertising here! 

Your business could be  
advertising here! 


